
Public Service Grant Council Meeting Minutes
Date:
May 17, 2011

Time:
10:05 a.m.

Present:  John Donahoo, Chairperson, Gwen Yates, Vice Chairperson, Edgar Mathis, Arnold Tritt, Geoffrey Youngblood
Excused: Alexander Graham
Staff Present:  Roslyn Phillips, Sue Andrews, Sandy Arts, John Snyder, Lawsikia Hodges, Office of General Counsel
Welcome:  John Donahoo called the meeting to order and stated there is a quorum.

Public Service Grant Council Meeting Minutes – 5/13/2011

Motion:  Arnold Tritt motioned to accept the minutes and Gwen Yates seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

General Discussion

The meeting began with Mr. Donahoo’s purpose for the meeting to finalize the PSG Funding for FY 2012.  
Mr. Donahoo presented the draft worksheet showing the distribution of funds of the sub-categories on a percentage basis.  Mr. Donahoo then asked Mr. Snyder to discuss this spreadsheet in more detail explaining each column.  
Mr. Donahoo mentioned that he wanted to focus this discussion on the column showing the sub-categories percentage distribution with the thought being that what ever funding is recommended and approved by City Council these same percentages would be used to fund those sub-categories.  

Mr. Donahoo mentioned that at the last council meeting it was agreed that this council could change the percentage allocation to award more funding to a particular sub-category, in the hopes of awarding more funding to the area that this council feels is a greater need.  The intent is to fund the top performing agency at 100% of request and the rest of the funding cascading down to other agencies who did not score as high.  
Mr. Donahoo asked other council member if they were all in agreement or had any questions.  Seeing no other comments from council, Mr. Donahoo then opened open discussion from the floor.  
Ms. Judy Smith, Hands On Jax asked for a scoring guideline for how the council scores application.  Mr. Donahoo then asked Mr. Snyder to pull up the funding matrix and he and Mr. Donahoo explained the funding matrix and how council members determine their scores.  

Suggestion from Ms. Smith was to make the scoring more objective.  Mr. Donahoo discussed the appointment of members and how each come from a different area and different background and make up a cross-section of the City of Jacksonville

Ms. Jane Hart, Hart Felt Ministries, commented on her agency and it not receiving funding last year, so it looks like there is a 100% increase in funding.  Mr. Donahoo assured her of her concern and corrected her on the 3 year limit of funding which is no longer in the ordinance.  
Mr. Donahoo then began to discuss the sub-category matrix as well as the average scores for each agency in the sub-categories.  Ms. Yates suggested that we look at those agencies who are alone in their sub-category and whether or not we agree with that percentage or if we want to back out funding from that category.  

Ms. Yates asked Mr. Snyder for the percentage of funding and request.
Mr. Mathis then stated that he would have to leave, but first wanted answers to a technical question regarding the matrix.  Mr. Snyder explained that some agencies who scored above 70 still may not receive funding, because they were in a category with another agency that scored higher.  

Mr. Donahoo then went back to point out those single category agencies.  

Mr. Mathis was excused from the meeting at 10:35 AM
Ms. Hart asked if we could see the columns that reduced funding.  Mr. Donahoo indicated that it was in the scoring and asked to see the percentage allocation for each sub-category.    

Mr. Donahoo asked Mr. Snyder for an average score of all single sub-category agencies.  

Ms. Yates asked Ms. Hodges for legal consent as far as changing this percentage.  Ms. Hodges stated that the PSG Council can change these percentages, but any changes in the percentages need to be justifiable by the Council.  
Mr. Youngblood asked staff if this would skew funding.  Mr. Youngblood was assured that as long as this total is 100% then there will be no affect.  Mr. Youngblood suggested that council come up with a more objective way to score.   

Ms. Judy Smith, Hands on Jax, suggested that we not use the highest and lowest score because of the subjectivity of the scores.  Mr. Donahoo noted that council already discussed this and thought that since they were appointed to serve on this council then they should each have their scores count.  

Ms. Renee Coughlin, Non-Profit Center of Jax, commented on the Cultural Council scoring and how they categorize agencies by size.  She also agreed we should reward those high scoring agencies with more funding.
Mr. Donahoo then suggested that council rank the single category agencies and award 20% more to the highest, 15% more to the next highest, 10% more to next, 5% to next, 0% to the median agency, 5% less to the next lowest, 10% less to the next lowest, 15% less to the next lowest, 20% less funding to the lowest scoring agency.  
Mr. Youngblood then asked for comments from the floor regarding how this is being done and its impact on the agencies.
Ms. Diane Tuttle, Angelwood, agreed with the rewarding higher scoring agencies with more funding.  

Ms. Jane Hart, Hart Felt Ministries, suggested that we look at columns requested from each agency.  Mr. Donahoo then stated that we do look at that in the other spreadsheet.  

Mr. Donahoo then read the reallocated figures of the sub-categories and discussed how this does allocate more toward higher scoring sub-categories.  

Ms. Hodges reminded council that last year this body wanted to reward top performers. 

Mr. Donahoo then asked Mr. Snyder to explain how some agencies can score higher than 70, but not get funding.  Mr. Snyder detailed how the matrix funds those high scoring agencies at or near their request and those agencies scoring lower will then get what is left.  This did not happen last year, but was discussed in several council meeting in developing this matrix.  
Ms. Yates, wanted clarification on the final amount.  She was assured that the final amount is up to council and that there maybe some rounding when dealing with percentages of percentages.  

Mr. Donahoo commented on other sub-categories whose average score and highest/ awarding score is still in the 70’s. Mr. Snyder indicated that the council can increase percentage to a higher scoring sub-category and reduce the percentage to a lower scoring sub-category.  

Mr. Youngblood then asked Ms. Hodges if the Council was prioritizing one population over another.  Ms. Hodges stated that by separating and ranking the single sub-category agencies together, the PSG Council was essentially creating another sub-category and comparing “apples to oranges” by ranking them amongst one another.  Ms. Hodges suggested that any adjustments in funding be made based upon the applicant’s score similar to the way that the PSG adjusted the funding last year by lowering the funding amount of those agencies receiving significant funding but did not have scores that were reflective of “top performers”.    
Mr. Donahoo suggests that the council look at the sub-categories and decide if this council is fine with the allocation based on the sub-categories.  Mr. Donahoo then suggests taking Ms. Yates suggestion of looking at each agency and making a final determination of funding.  
Mr. Youngblood made a motion indicating that he is fine with the matrix as it is based on the scores.  There was no second.  
Mr. Donahoo then confirmed with Ms. Hodges that the PSG Council needs to make its recommendation by June 1st.  Mr. Donahoo then asked for a motion to adopt Ms. Yates recommendation for adjusting single category agencies funding.  Mr. Youngblood said he could not support a motion, because it was creating and comparing unlike agencies.  Mr. Donahoo then reworded the motion to say the following;

“To incorporate the changes made to the sub-category funding matrix, where by we established a further grading criteria for those agencies that are the only agency in their sub-category and that grading criteria identified those that scored above an 84.63 grade and those agencies that scored below an 84.63 grade and those percentage be included in the worksheet, subject to a final modification and approved by this council.” 

There was no second on the motion. However, Mr. Donahoo, Ms. Yates, Mr. Tritt voted for the motion and Mr. Youngblood voted against.  Mr. Mathis & Mr. Graham were excused.  Mr. Donahoo then said the motion carries.  
Ms. Hodges then indicated that she would have to research Mr. Snyder’s concern regarding a majority of committee or a majority of the quorum.  

Ms. Phillips confirmed that Administration does not know the amount of PSG Funding for FY 2012.  Ms. Phillips then thanked the council for their hard work on the benefit of this whole community. 
Mr. Donahoo then set a date for the next meeting to be Friday, May 27th beginning at 8:00 A.M. – 12:00 P.M.
Mrs. Yates made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Youngblood 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

Meeting Adjourned

Time:  12:16 P.M.
Minutes prepared by:  John Snyder, Human Services Planner II
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